23 MMarhh 81
SUSAN  BOVAJTIAN
Chairman - Palos Heights ACYOA Chapter
Ss. Joachim and Anna Armenian Church
6101 West 129th Place
Palos Heights, IL 60463
Dear Susan,

Congratulations are in order to you and the Palos Heights
ACYOA Chapter for successfullv hosting the 1981 Archbhishop'
Torkom Manoogian Basketball 7Tournament.

We are very vleased to learn that a fine representative
number of participants and teams had the opportunity to sample
your hosritality. We are sure that thev more than enjoved
themselves and trud}ywere happy to travel to your parish.

In the future, we look for vaur Chapter to participate
in regional and national events and progqrams, asswell as con-
tinue to generate youth activity within vourfown parish.

Again, we are verv hapoy that the 1981 Archbishop Torkom
Manoogian RasketballlTournament was a success, and hope that
it may have provided your Chapter wdth experience and motivation

to continue, goow, and pro¥ide for the Armenian youth of your

area.,

Sincerely,

JAMER MAGARI&N
EX¥ecutive Secretary




